Three Selectmen and secretary present.

The Selectmen met at 7:30 pm with August Gomes to be brought up to date on the progress of the preparation of the Tax Map. During the discussion, the Roland Therrien property was mentioned. Mr. Gomes said in all his searthing, he cannot find the property as belonging to Mr. Therrien. He feels it is part of the Tracking Station.

Walter Leach, Jr. came in to get the status of repairs to Bedford Rd.

He voiced disappointment that the town does not plan to work on this area
this year being it is so narrow with many bad curves.

Mr. & Mrs. Henry Daniels brought in a map of their proposed subdivision for the approval of the Selectmen.

Howard Towne came in to discuss the repair of the upper town thall floor An estimate on materials alone would be \$5,000. It was decided to put down a px plywood base floor now and top it with a hardwood floor after next town meeting when the additional monies would be approved. Also discussed was the need of a hood over the stove in the town hall kitchen which should be a first priority.

The Selectmen appointed Richard Moody to fill the vacancy of Fire Ward from the resignation of Rodney Towne who has moved to another town.

Driveways were approved for Harold Strong and John Lomas, Jr. Building Permit was issued to Jon & Mona Brooks.